Operations Committee Minutes

June 6, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Jay Hancock, Diane Halvorson, Rick Roy, Karen Wagner and Jeanne Witty
Vocational Rehabilitation Services Area Manager

Jeanne Witty introduced Jay Hancock who will be the new Vocational Rehabilitation Services Area Manager.  Jay is located in Faribault and also manages the Albert Lea, Austin, Faribault and Red Wing locations. Jeanne’s last day is tomorrow.  The committee wished her well on her retirement.  
Youth Employment Programs

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC received the WIA Youth allocation.  The Minnesota Youth Program, which primarily funds the summer youth program, is estimated to have a 15 % reduction pending legislative approval.  A spring/summer program was implemented utilizing carry-in dollars.
Senior Community Services Employment Program

Nancy Haag reported that the Senior Community Services Employment Program will experience a 12% reduction for Program Year 2011.   

New Ulm WorkForce Center Staff Changes

Nancy Haag reported that Michelle Bode is the new Community Support Specialist for MVAC.  Karen Wagner reported that Jodi Forstner is the new DEED – Job Service staff.    

WIA Adult and Dislocated Worker
Nancy Haag reported that MVAC has training funding available but have not received many referrals for training.  Karen Wagner reported that the number of participants enrolling is down.    

Cost Allocation Plan
Rick Roy distributed and reviewed Cost Allocation Plan data.  There was no significant difference in CRS and Workforce One data from the last period.  A new CAP is needed beginning July 1, 2011.  Diane will meet with Rick to review the CAP process.  There was discussion about space changes which will be revisited at the next meeting.  
FastTRAC

Karen Wagner reported that there are 17-19 participants enrolled in the Integrated C.N.A. course that is scheduled to begin June 20th.  There could be a few open spots for other interested individuals that could benefit from the additional supports in the classroom.  

Positions

Karen Wagner reported that Mandy Quist and Nola Speiser’s positions have been posted but they are on temporary hold pending the state shutdown.  Garey Ferguson, Business Services Specialist from the Fairmont WorkForce Center is retiring and his last day is June 30th.

State Shutdown

Karen Wagner reports that the State is holding contingency planning meetings.  There are many questions and few answers about how the shutdown would effect operations.  

Training Day

Heather Gleason reported that the Training Day will be held on Thursday, August 4th at South Central College.  The training day will feature MN DEED-Job Service, Adult Basic Education and a motivational speaker.  

Workforce One 
Heather Gleason reported that there is a new feature on WorkForce One called Manage Events and Sessions.  It can be found under the record management column on the Workforce One home page.  It is a case management tool that allows users to create group events such as job clubs or workshops and schedule dates when the sessions will be held.  You can register participants, send session notices, create attendance records and record hours of completion.  A user guide that includes detailed instructions is attached.
Insurance Question

Heather Gleason reported that a question came up during the Career Development Facilitator Training regarding liability with transporting clients.  Managers will check their agency policy and review with staff.  The South Central WorkForce Council carries additional insurance for participants in training and will clarify what the policy covers.    
Incentive Funds

Diane Halvorson reported that at the last meeting the committee reviewed the Incentive Plan for Program Year 2008.  She just received notification that the funds for Program Year 2009 are available.  Diane invited managers to contact her if they have thoughts about how to spend the funds that benefit all of the partners. 

Grants

Diane Halvorson reported that a proposal was submitted for a FastTRAC grant to provide pre-C.N.A. and Integrated C.N.A.  Students would earn a total of 6 college credits by completing the Integrated C.N.A. and Medical Terminology course, which is a prerequisite for several healthcare programs including LPN, RN, Health Unit Coordinator and Health Support Specialist.  

Meeting adjourned.

